HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Jo Beardshaw.  Myrtle Cottage, Church Road, Potter Heigham, NR29 5LL

Telephone: 01692 670787     email: happisburghparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk
Norman Lamb MP
Unit 4,
The Garden Centre,
Nursery Drive,
Norwich Road,
North Walsham,
NR28 0DR
12th September 2017
Dear Mr Lamb
Energy routes across Britain
Happisburgh Parish Councillors were in attendance at your Vattenfall meeting in Witton Village recently, and as you know, we are keen to organise another such event in the Wenn Evans Centre in Happisburgh, focussing on the landfall options rather than on the Cable Relay Stations, and we hope that you will able to facilitate that.
At that Witton meeting, Parish Councillor Thomas Love asked a question regarding the current mesh of electricity and gas routes across Britain.  He suggested that the Government should plan these routes rather than allowing them to take over Britain in a disorganised fashion.  In my research following his comments, I went on the National Grid website.  The landing page of that website has the following two maps.  You will see that these maps are over 10 years old (note ‘due for completion 2007’!).  Surely this would indicate that the front page of the National Grid website is over 10 years old.   Mr Love asked if the Government has a strategy for the National Grid ‘map’ for the future, and the purpose of this letter is to ask you to look into this and perhaps, if required, follow up on this with Central Government.  In particular, we are concerned that the mesh of routes within Norfolk should be pre-planned and should be organised in such a way that it limits disruption and reduces the chaos caused by digging up huge areas of land for cables
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Yours faithfully
Jo Beardshaw
Happisburgh Parish Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer

